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Addison Gardens Allotments    SUMMER NEWSLETTER No. 6     August 2010

Dear members,   
After a long and very cold winter the weather in the months since the AGM in April has been very warm and especially dry.  So much so, that many have had to water their plots much more than usual to ensure that a reasonable crop was obtained. However, this extra watering does mean that our water bill (which is based on metered readings) is going to be exceptionally high for this year.  As some rain has now fallen, and crops nearing maturity now need less water we would all benefit from more judicious use of the hoses.  Remember that using sprinklers is

strictly forbidden; that watering the soil (hence crop roots) is far more beneficial than spraying the leaves, and that watering very early morning or in the evening is more effective than during the day.  Also, please make sure that your hoses do not leak and, wherever possible, collect rainwater (when it comes) from your sheds and greenhouses.

We have just had a committee meeting and the minutes will be placed on our website at www.agaa.org.uk (page- ‘association documents’). Please take time to read these and other items of interest on our website. However, I would like to briefly outline a few of the items we discussed so that you are all aware of our plans.

a) there will be a modest increase in the rent for an allotment plot from £29.50 to £31 for 

the year 2011.  There was no increase last year and the rent will still be less than that charged on council run sites.  You will receive the rental invoice for your plot at the beginning of October and it is payable by the end of November.  Please ensure that you pay your rent by the due date so that we do not have to send out reminders.

b) planning permission has been obtained to build a compost toilet in the woodland on the upper field.  To celebrate this we will have a BBQ on the new `lawn` (behind the upper field car park) on Saturday 4 September at 4pm.  The cooking facilities and tea, soft drinks etc will be provided but please bring your own meat and produce to cook.   We will be able to explain how the toilet works and where it will be situated.  Watch out for posters and reminders nearer the date.
c) the creation of the new lawn on the upper field is a major achievement and there is a series of before and after photos of its creation on the photo album page of the website. This means that since we moved to voluntary management we have created communal lawn areas on both fields which can be used by members for social events or informal gatherings. The Committee would be grateful if members do not use these areas for bonfires or dumping waste materials etc.
d) work party dates will be set for a number of weekends in October and November (once most of the harvesting work has finished) to carry out the following tasks:

· building the compost toilet

· creating an opening between the two fields and fixing in a lockable gate

· filling in potholes etc on the upper field driveway and maintenance of the parking area

· improvement of all common pathways

· clearing around the `hot` compost bin on the lower field

This will involve a fair amount of work, but if everyone pitches in when they are able then we should be able to achieve good progress.  Work party dates will be notified nearer the time so keep an eye out for posters and email/website notification.  Tea, coffee and biscuits will be provided, although thermoses of boiling water will be useful!

e) although most plots have been worked well during this year, there are a few that are giving rise for some concern.  As you are aware, the allotment rules (see website) state that if you have taken on your plot in the past year then at least 50% of your plot(s) should be properly cultivated by the end of the first year of a tenancy.  As most plotholders have had their plots from January 2009 then at least 75% must be cultivated by the end of this year.  The Committee will be walking around plots towards the end of August to make an assessment of those that are likely to fall short of this standard.  In such cases we will contact the plotholders to discuss what they can do to rectify the situation.  We understand that there may be personal circumstances where a plotholder falls short of the required standard and we will view the circumstances sympathetically.  However, we now have over 40 people on the waiting list who are keen to cultivate a plot and it is simply not fair to have plots that are not properly worked, unless there are particular and temporary reasons for this.  The committee will arrange a meeting on the relevant allotment plot(s) to discuss the problem with the plotholder.  These plotholders will not be sent a renewal invoice in October and unless an agreement can be reached with them in respect of the state of their plots they will not be offered a renewal of their tenancy.

f) In the light of this long waiting list and pressure on plots the Committee would also be grateful if anyone considering not intending to renew their tenancy for next year could inform Joan McConn as soon as possible and preferably by the end of the month. Also members with a full sized plot (i.e. two half plots) and who are struggling to maintain it in cultivation may like to consider whether they would be find it easier and be happier with just a single plot. Again if anyone is in this situation could they please let Joan know.

Remember that you will shortly find copies of the latest NASLG magazine `Allotment and Leisure Gardner` to borrow in the two communal sheds.  There are many useful and interesting articles in the magazine.

Also, news of  the Tolworth and District Leisure Gardeners Society 63rd Annual Produce Show on Saturday 11 September at the United Reformed Church Halls at 2pm.   Enter some of your produce and you may win a prize – Joan Coy won  1st last year for her giant pumpkin!  Posters will be up soon.  Don’t forget that their trading hut sells at lower than garden centre prices for the princely sum of £2 a year membership.

I wish everyone an enjoyable and productive harvesting season.

Karol Smal   

Chairman   

On behalf of the AGAA Committee

